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Upcoming Meetings
& Events

• Friday, February 12

Online General Meeting

Speaker: Scott Griffin on Toned 

Morgans

• Wednesday, February 17

Online Board Meeting

• Friday, March 12

Online General Meeting

Officer Elections

Speaker: Brian D on “Why US 

Type Coins?”

Cupertino Coin Club would 

meet at St Joseph of Cupertino 

Catholic Church but currently 

meets online with all meetings 

starting at 7:30 pm. Meetings 

feature show & tell, speaker or 

presentation, and a drawing. 

Guests & youth are 

welcome!!

Email cupertinocoinclub@gmail.

com for login information.

Join the February Meeting!

     Friday the 12th marks the first day of the Chinese New Year! It 
will be the Year of the Ox. You’re an Ox if you were born in 1925, 
1937, 1949, 1961, 1973, 1985, 1997, or 2009. Oxes are strong, fair, 
and patient plus they can be very opinionated and loathe to fail.  
Whether you’re an Ox or not, come join us at the February coin 
club meeting. Our speaker will be Scott Griffin on Toned Morgans. 
Be sure to sign up for show and tell! Below are the meeting login 
details:

Join Zoom Meeting
REDACTED

Dial-In Only
        +REDACTED (San Jose)
Meeting ID: REDACTED
Password: REDACTED
  

The Dues Message

     Now that the new year is here, why not resolve to pay your club 
dues? They’re only $5 for adults and $1 for youth. You don’t want 
to lose your rights and privileges in the club! Dues are already 
past due for 2020 and are coming due for 2021. You can send in 
a check to our PO Box listed in the masthead. To pay by PayPal, 
please contact the Club President at cupertinocoinclub@gmail.
com for instructions.

Happy Birthday!

     Happy birthday cheers go to our February birthday members. 
Happy Birthday,  Don Bu., Jessica Bu., Alex C., Gordon S., Ron K., 
Lyle L., Jennifer L., Donovan Lo-N., Emile M., Don Pa., Jerome R., 
Kevin A., and Paul J.!!! 



Prices from
February 10, 2021

Gold: $1839.60/troy ounce
Silver: $27.16/troy ounce
Platinum: $1219.00/troy ounce
Palladium: $2286.00/troy ounce
Copper: $3.6462/pound
Australian dollar=US$0.7729
Canadian dollar=US$0.7875
British pound=US$1.3828
Euro=US$1.2110
Swiss franc=US$1.1213
100 Japanese yen=US$0.95
10 Mexican pesos=US$0.497

Recent & Upcoming 
Mint Releases!

• February 8- Tuskgekee Airmen 
National Historical Site 2021 
Rolls & Bags
• February 11- American Eagle 
2021 One Ounce Silver Proof 
Coin
• February 11- Congratulations 
Set 2021
• February 16- Native American 
$1 Coin 2021 Rolls, Bags, and 
Boxes
• February 19- Tuskegee Airmen 
National Historic Site 2021 
Quarter, 3-Coin Set
• February 22- United States Air 
Force Silver Medal 2.5 Ounce
• March 5- Proof Set 2021

Dates are subject to change

Guess the Coin!

     Can you guess which coins these pictures are taken from? 
Answers are upside down on the bottom of the page.

Be On the Board!

We will be having our elections for our 2021-2022 Board at the 
March meeting. Any member in good standing who wishes to be 
on the Board and be more active in the club should contact our 
Nominations Chair Emile M. at cupertinocoinclub@gmail.com
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Answers to coins- First Amendment of the United States 
Constitution 2021 Platinum Proof Coin- Freedom of Religion, 
Tuskegee Airmen National Historic Site 2021 Quarter, National 
Law Enforcement Memorial & Museum 2021 Commemorative
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Minutes from the Online General Meeting on January 8, 2021
by: Lyle Okamoto

• We had a Zoom video 
conference tonight.  Gran G. IV 
was our moderator.

• Club President Suzanne Tr. 
called our January Zoom general 
meeting to order at 7:33 p.m. 
and weclomed everyone with a 
Happy New Year!  There were 
29 in attendance, including two 
guests, Rose and Pete M.

• Announcements followed.  
President Suzanne Tr. asked 
everyone to put their Show and 
Tells in the chatbox.  Suzanne 
announced Scott Griffin Vacaville 
Coin Show on Saturday, January 
30, 2021, and SF International 
Numismatic Bourse on Saturday, 
May 1, 2021.  There were other 
Scott Griffin coin shows to be 
announced.
• We were looking for guest 
speakers starting in April 2021.  
Club dues for 2020 were past 
due and club dues for 2021 were 
coming up.  Board elections 
were coming up in March.  See 
Emile M. if you are interested in 
running for club office.
• Don Pa. went to Scott Griffin 
Mini Coin Show in Milpitas on 
Sunday morning and found some 
things.

• We wished Happy Birthday to 
our January birthday members.  
Bill H., Mike R. and Suzanne Tr. 
were in attendance.
• Harold W. picked 3 (of 3).

Birthday Prize:  Bill H. (prize to 
be awarded later)

• Harold W. introduced Show 
and Tell.  There were eight 
presenters, including:
a) Ken B.- exonumia from eBay:  
Roosevelt City, UT, Depression 
scrip dated April 11, 1933; 
Newark, NJ, CWT from J.L. 
Agens newspaper dealer, NGC 
MS-62RB; Elizabeth, NJ, 1946 
encased cent from Polly’s by 
the Sea; Newark, NJ, 1863 CWT 
from Charles Kolb Restaurant; 
token from Newark Dispatch for 
afternoon peach edition; and 
encased postage TAKE AYER’S 
PILLS
b) Martha D.- 7 W-mint Marsh-
Billings-Rockefeller National 
Historical Park Quarters
c) Don Pa.- U.S. Mint package 
shipping adventure
d) Bill H.- 1928-S Standing Liberty 
quarter AU clipped at K8 with 
Blakesley Effect and 1909 V.D.B. 
Lincoln cent
e) Alex Tr.- Christmas present 
from his grandfather - 1908 St. 
Gaudens no motto double eagle
f) Matthew M.- Christmas gift 
from parents - records, the 
oldest was 1906 Stanley and 
Burr (part of a quartet)
g) Suzanne Tr.- thanked Griffin 
Goza for a very nice wooden 
nickel
h) Harold W.- 2020-D Tallgrass 
Prairie quarter
• Steve Tr. drew our winning 

Show and Tell Prize ticket.
Show and Tell Prize:  Bill H. (prize 
to be awarded later)

• Bill H. and Suzanne Tr. 
complimented Allison P. for her 
outstanding newsletter.

• Emile M. drew our winning 
Attendance Prize ticket.  Alex Ch. 
said, “When.”
Attendance Prize:  Matthew W. 
(prize to be awarded later)
• Matthew W., Kai and Josey 
are eligible for a Youth Drawing 
when we hold our next in-person 
meeting.

• Alex Tr. gave his fascinating 
presentation about our “Federal 
Reserve System.”

• Suzanne Tr. announced that 
next month, Scott Griffin speaks 
on “Toned Morgans.”  Suzanne 
thanked everyone.

• Alex Ch. spoke briefly about 
the COVID-19 vaccine.

• Don Pa.’s bike riding injury, a 
torn hamstring, was healing well.

• President Suzanne Tr. 
adjourned our Zoom general 
meeting at 8:46 p.m.
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• We had a Zoom video 
conference tonight.  Gran G. IV 
was our moderator.

President:  Suzanne Tr.
Junior President:  Aidan L.
Treasurer:  Emile M.
Recording Secretary:  Lyle 
Okamoto
Corresponding Secretary:  Al Lo
Historian:  Harold W.
Board Members (5):  Martha and 
Fred D., Gran G. IV, Matthew M. 
and Rita M.
Coin Press Editor:  Allison P.

• Club President Suzanne 
Tr. called our January Zoom 
board meeting to order at 7:33 
p.m.  There were twelve board 
members in attendance.

• Recording Secretary Lyle 
Okamoto reported nothing new.

• Corresponding Secretary 
Al Lo noted that Emile M. 
picked up our club mail.  Emile 
received notice of public hearing 
from City of Cupertino, ANA 
The Numismatist, CSNA The 
California Numismatist, $19.06 
rebate check from Mercer 
Insurance, ANA president 
nomination form for Don Kagin, 
club dues and letter for our Coin 
Press Editor Allison P.  Matthew 
M. noted that Clifford Mishler 
was running for ANA board 
of governors and required 
nominations.

• Treasurer Emile M. gave the 
Treasurer’s Report.  All was well.

• Historian Harold W. took a 
couple of screen shots of Alex Tr.’ 
presentation, “Federal Reserve 
System.”

• Curator Emile M. reported 
nothing new.

• Program Chair Suzanne Tr. 
reported on our upcoming club 
events.
Friday, February 12, 2021   
Scott Griffin speaks on “Toned 
Morgans.”
Friday, March 12, 2021      club 
officer elections and Brian 
D. speaks on “Why U.S. Type 
Coins.”
Friday, April 9, 2021       club 
officer installations and Medal 
Design Contest

• Membership Chair Al Lo was 
keeping track of dues and will 
have a March 31 dues paid list 
later.  President Suzanne Tr. 
wanted an updated list by our 
March general meeting for our 
club elections.

• Coin Press Editor Allison P. 
reported nothing new.

• Webmaster Suzanne Tr. posted 
two meetings and our redacted 
January 2021 club newsletter.

• Facebook Chair Suzanne Tr. 

reported 209 likes and 241 
follows.

• Youth Advisor Emile M. 
reported that we had three 
youths at our January Zoom 
general meeting.

• Nominating Chair Emile M. 
reported that a three-person 
nominating committee met 
a few times already and will 
contact people.

• Medals Chair Emile M. 
reported that our deposit was 
sent in and BEX Engraving will 
start producing our medals.

• Old Business:  none

• New Business:  President 
Suzanne Tr. will invite Don Kagin 
to our February general meeting.

• Show Business:  President 
Suzanne Tr. mentioned that we 
may examine a fall coin show.

• Action Items:  Lyle Okamoto 
inquired about CSNA award 
nominations.  Mattew M. will 
see if CSNA was doing awards 
this year.

• Emile M. moved to adjourn.  
There were three seconds.  
President Suzanne Tr. adjourned 
our Zoom board meeting at 7:57 
p.m.

Recap of the Online January 20, 2021 Board Meeting
by: Lyle Okamoto


